The Honorable Larry Gossett

March 8, 2011

Page 2


March 8, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance to update the King County Code (KCC 10.16) to reduce the County’s paper consumption and require the use of 100 percent recycled copy paper in County operations whenever feasible.  This legislation will save public dollars and reduce the environmental impact of County operations.
King County has already reduced copy paper use by ten percent since 2008 through actions by individual divisions to increase double-sided printing and initiatives like King County District Court’s implementation of an electronic court record system.  The enclosed legislation, which amends the County’s environmental purchasing policies, is intended to reduce County copy paper use by an additional twenty percent while requiring county-wide use of 100 percent recycled office copy paper.  
The benefits resulting from the ordinance include an estimated savings of $100,000 in paper expenditures every year by 2013.  In addition, upgrading to 100 percent recycled copy paper will save, on an annual basis, nearly 8,700 trees that are harvested to meet the County’s demand for paper, reduce greenhouse gas emissions by 515 tons, and reduce over four million gallons of wastewater and 152 tons of solid waste produced by paper manufacturers. 
Paper savings will be accomplished through changes in printer, network, and copying settings; employee outreach; and increased use of electronic document sharing.  Based on the experience of other local and state governments, we feel that these targets are reasonable and achievable.  100 percent content recycled paper produced today is compatible with County printers and copiers.  

This ordinance furthers the goals and objectives of the King County Strategic Plan by helping to minimize King County’s operational environmental footprint and reducing the costs of County operations.  It also carries forward suggestions made by several County employees for how changes in every day operations can save money and protect the environment.
If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-4385, or kevin.kiernan@kingcounty.gov. 
I know the Council shares the goals of environmental and fiscal responsibility and I urge the Council to adopt this ordinance.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations (FBOD), DES
David Leach, Manager, Procurement Services, FBOD, DES
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Kiernan, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
